
PRESS RELEASE 

Former Federal Correctional Officer 
Pleads Guilty to Engaging in a Sexual Act 
with a Federal Prisoner 
Tuesday, July 1, 2025 
 
For Immediate Release 
U.S. Attorney's Office, Southern District of Mississippi 

JACKSON, MS – A former Federal Bureau of Prisons Correctional Officer pled guilty to 
Engaging in a Sexual Act with a Federal Prisoner at the Federal Correctional Complex in 
Yazoo City, Mississippi. 

Parker M. Triplett, age 25, was immediately taken into federal custody of the United 
States Marshal Service until her sentencing, which is scheduled for September 24, 2025. 
She faces a maximum penalty of 15 years in prison. A federal district court judge will 
determine any sentence after considering the U.S. Sentencing Guidelines and other 
statutory factors. 

Acting U.S. Attorney Patrick A. Lemon of the Southern District of Mississippi made the 
announcement. The Department of Justice, Office of the Inspector General investigated 
the case. 

Assistant U.S. Attorney Kabah S. Ealy is prosecuting the case. 
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